






A11. DIRECT AWARD CONTRACTS (DAC) 

Mrs L Campbell referred Members to the DAC awarded 9 November 2023 for a contract 
value of £6,516. She explained that only one provider was identified to facilitate licences 
for two members of College staff to deliver accredited training programmes. 

Members noted the report. 

A 12. DfE TFE/Apps COMPLIANCE AUDITS 

Mrs L Campbell informed of two ongoing compliance audits which are yet to be finalised. 

The Committee noted the report. 

A 13. HEAL TH AND SAFETY ANNUAL REPORT 

Mr Sloan referred Members to the Health and Safety Annual Report, advising that it had 
been considered by Members of the Finance and General Purposes Committee at their 
meeting in October 2023. 

Mrs Singleton commented that it is pleasing that SRC is the first F&HE college in Northern 
Ireland to achieve the HASMAP standard. 

Mr Sloan advised on the eight-year journey to achieve 100% accreditation. 

Dr Stewart enquired if there was any scope to re-release the IOSH Leading Safely training Mr Sloan
to Members of the Board of Governors. Mr Sloan advised that he would progress a refresh 
of this training for Governing Body Members. 

In a response to a query from Mr O'Neill, Mr Sloan advised on the Finance and General 
Purposes Committee Term of Reference to review the insurance history claims of the 
College. 

A14. ANY OTHER BUSINESS 

Members agreed that where possible all meetings of the ARC be convened in person at 
the Portadown campus. 

A15. DATE AND TIME OF NEXT MEETING 

The next meeting of the Audit and Risk Committee is scheduled to take place on Tuesday 
6 February 2024 at 18.30 in the Boardroom, Portadown campus. 

The meeting concluded at 19.51. 
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